RIVERTON BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

March 24, 2020 at 7:20 p.m.
The March 24, 2020 regular meeting of the Riverton Planning Board was called to order at 7:20 PM.  Board Secretary Michelle Hack, who announced that Public Notice of this meeting pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act has been given in the following manner:
a) Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the Borough Hall on January 31, 2020.
b) Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times on February 5, 2020.

c) Forwarding written notice for informational purposes only to the Courier Post on January 31, 2020.

ROLL CALL:

	Suzanne Cairns Wells, present
	Kerry Brandt, present
	Joe Della Penna, present

	Craig Greenwood, present
	Mary Lodato, present
	Robert Martin, present

	Councilman Ken Mills, present
	Ray Paskiewicz, present
	Joseph Threston, present

	Rebecca Reis, Alt. 1, present
	Adam Flade Alt. 2, present
	Doug Aird, Alt 3, present


Secretary Michelle Hack, Solicitor Charles Petrone and Planning Board Engineer Jeff Hanson were also present. The Borough Hall was closed to the general public in accordance with social distancing guidelines in place due to the onset of COVID-19.  All members and members of the Public Hearing and general public attended the meeting via conference call.
MINUTES:

The minutes from February 25, 2020 were submitted for approval.  Mayor Cairns Wells moved to approve as submitted and Mr. Greenwood seconded her motion. All approved in the affirmative.
NEW BUSINESS:

	A.
	Name:
	Thomas and Cathryn Walsh

	
	Property:
	314 Penn
	Block:
	 603
	Lot:
	10

	
	Action Desired:
	 Applicant seeks relief from Borough Code $128-16B for a front yard setback of 19 ft. wherein 20 ft. is required; $128-16C for a side yard setback of 3 ft. wherein 10 ft. on each side is required; 128-16G for a lot coverage of approximately 42.5% where 40% is the maximum permitted.   The Applicant also seeks all other variances and waivers the Board may require, including a variance from Section 128-16D for a rear yard setback if the Board does not deem Church Lane as lot frontage. Variances are sought to construct a 14x14 bi-level composite deck.


Mr. Walsh was sworn in to provide testimony for this Public Hearing. Ms. Hack confirmed all Mr. and Mrs. Walsh just recently acquired the property in January 2020, he is desirous to build a bi-level composite deck and demolishing the existing concrete patio area and walkway extending into “rear” yard area than the existing concrete deck. The concrete removed will be replaced by soil increasing land not impervious for run-off.  The applicant confirmed the name of the Surveyor, which was done January 22, 2020 by Luzon and confirmed there is no metal shed on the property. The proposed deck will not extend further into the side yard areas than the existing concrete deck; There is no shed on the Property; Stormwater does not pool on the Property, including after the heavy rain fall on March 23, 2020; The yard is flat with sandy soils and the proposed deck should not result in stormwater runoff/drainage issues;  
The proposed deck will be an aesthetic enhancement of the Property and will increase the use and enjoyment of the Property with the hardship being the unusual narrowness of the lot. Ms. Lodato asked for clarification to the property coverage to which the applicant confirmed, and Mr. Hanson agreed not to exceed 48.5%. The testimony provided satisfied the report for Mr. Hanson.
With no further comments from the Board Chairman Brandt opened the floor for public comment however no one was present to speak therefore closing the public portion.  Mr. Threston motioned to grant the variances sought with conditions provided under Resolution PB-2020-06. Mayor Cairns Wells seconded his motion.  9 ayes, 0 nays, 0 abstain. Mr. Petrone informed Mr. Walsh of the appeals period being waived at his own risk.  
OLD BUSINESS: 
A. Approval to Memorialize Resolution PB-2020-05 for Doris Anne Downes Block 122 Lot 8 
Motion to approve made by Mr. Threston and seconded by Mr. Della Penna. All approved in the affirmative.
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: - None
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Council Matters of Importance to the Board – Councilman Mills acknowledged the resignation of Ms. Lodato and thanked her years of service.  Mayor Cairns Wells revised all the accommodations the Borough has made since the onset on COVID-19. 
B. Minor Site Plan-  none
C. Environmental Commission- none
PUBLIC COMMENT – None 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn by Mr. Threston and seconded by Mr. Mills.
Respectfully submitted:

Michelle Hack Secretary

RIVERTON PLANNING BOARD
Adopted on:
April 28, 2020
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